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                                                                                    Tasmanian Office

July 2019
Dear Church Council Chair or contact,

Kids Camp Out will be held on 28 - 29 September 2019, at Scotch Oakburn Valley Campus in the Fingal Valley. 

Kids Camp Out (KCO) is a 24 hour, over night camp for children from grades 3- grade 6. Groups bring the children, along with junior leaders (Grade 7-Grade 12) to explore faith through their own discovery, encouraging sharing and relationships with their peers.  The theme aims to teach the campers about Jesus' life and teachings, in a manner that is understandable, appropriate to their context and, of course, incredibly fun.  The program incorporates shared meals, worship, sport, art and craft.  
Our junior leader program commences with a sleep over on the 27th September as a time of leadership training and bonding time for the youth before joining their congregations/groups on Saturday.  The junior leaders assist in the set up and pack down of Kids Camp Out activities, worship and practical support and support their congregation for the remainder of the time.
Please can you: 

1. Ask your church council if they are willing to send adults, youth and kids to Kids Camp Out. The church council provides oversight of the congregational group attending Kids Camp Out (leaders, youth and children).  They register as part of a congregation or group.  
2. Church Council needs to select and screen all leaders over 16 years of age attending Kids Camp Out (including volunteer applications SSL2, Referee Check SSL4, Keeping Children Safe Code of Conduct (KCS4A) & Working with Children Check).  Forms https://ucavictas.org.au/keepingchildrensafe/ 
3. Put POSTERS up or share invitation of facebook – more can be found at https://ucatas.org.au/event/kids-campout-september-2019 or request the UCA Tasmanian Office for more copies. 
4. Make announcements about Kids Camp Out in your services/newsletters  and encourage personal invitations to be made (e.g. inviting grandparents to invite a group of their grandchildren)

5. Hand out postcards and registration forms - more can be found at https://ucatas.org.au/event/kids-campout-september-2019 or request the UCA Tasmanian Office for more copies.
The camp welcomes all grade 3- 6 children, including those we have connection with in our wider community. Please extend a warm invitation to children and their parents/grandparents to join your congregational group.  Please contact me if you have any questions.

Grace and Peace,
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Presbytery Minister Leadership Formation
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